

MINUTES OF IOA MEETING, TUESDAY 17TH NOVEMBER 2014

Attendees:

Mary O'Connell (Chairperson),
Fergal Buckley (Fixtures Secretary),
Mike Long (Junior Representative),
Harold White (Technical Standards),
Darren Burke (High Performance),
Finn van Gelderen (Communications Officer),
Eoin Browne (Director of Orienteering Education)
Andrew Cox (Development Officer),
Aine Joyce (Minute Secretary)

Apologies:

Sarah Ní Ruairc (Treasurer),
Chris Slattery (Mapping Registrar),

Agenda

1. Minutes of last meeting,
2. Matters arising from previous minutes (brief)
3. Officer Updates (brief)
4. MOC EGM
6. AOB

	Actions
The meeting began at 20.00	
The Chairperson welcomed all to the meeting.	
The Minutes of the 16 th Sept 2014 meeting were circulated by email. They were approved by the meeting.	
There were no matters arising from the previous meeting minutes.	
The Chairperson welcomed Eoin Browne to his first IOA committee meeting.	
The IOA committee expressed sympathy to the family of Brian Power. MOC to send card.	MOC
<u>OFFICER UPDATES</u>	
Mike Long – Juniors: There is a training weekend for Dec 6 th organised, using online booking system. This will include a talk by Nick Siminon. Currently considering dates for qualification races for next year.	
Darren Burke – High Performance: Ireland is being represented in the World Cup competition in Tasmania by Lauren Gillis, she is an Irish passport holder living in Australia. There will be a Christmas training camp in Killarney.	
Fergal Buckley – Fixtures: nothing significant to report at present.	
Harold White – Technical: colour course guidelines still underway, more work being done on Long Distance guidelines.	

<p>Andrew cox - Development: schools events, 800 at last event, 3000 by Christmas, invited some schools competitors to junior weekend. SI cards on order for Andrew.</p>	
<p>Eoin Browne – Coaching: Currently working on finishing the material for instructor awards, log books etc. Eoin – subcommittee for coaching education, to email interested people.</p>	
<p>Finn van Gelderen – Communications: Currently looking at a rework of some sections of the website. Also, looking into an online event registration system. And considering doing some Facebook advertising.</p>	
<p>Mapping: Chris Slattery is stepping down as mapping registrar due to job pressure. The chairperson thanked him for his work and contribution.</p> <p>AJ, HW and MOC to arrange a teleconference regarding map registration procedures.</p> <p>LIDAR: priority in Waterford area.</p>	<p>AJ, HW, MOC</p>
<p>The committee noted that the Munster Association has been disbanded and Munster Orienteering Council is now representing the Munster region.</p>	
<p>Face to face meeting will be arranged for the New Year.</p>	
<p><u>AOB</u></p>	
<p>There was no AOB</p>	
<p>Meeting finished at 20.48</p>	

--	--